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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Chairman Burdette and Planning and Zoning Commission 
FROM:  Aaron Paque, Planner 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing – Request by Kati Jaegle of 307 Belaire Dr, requests a variance for a reduction of the 

Side yard setback. 
DATE:  September 29th , 2022 
 
 
Zoning: R-1 (Single- and Two-Family Residential) 
Comprehensive Plan: Single- and Two-Family Residential 
 
Summary: Katie Jaegle is requesting a reduction of the side yard setback. The property is zoned R-1 (Single- and 
Two-Family Residential).  The purpose of the variance is to allow for the construction of an attached one car garage on 
the eastern side of the home. 
 
Background: Chapter 154 of the City Code states:  
 

“ Side yard setback: each not less than five feet (5) from the facia (overhang) of the  
building to the lot line, and the sum of the two (2) side yards shall not be less than  
twelve (12) feet.” 

 
Based on the submitted drawing, the side yard setback would be reduced to two (2’) feet. 
 
307 Belaire Dr is part of the Rolling Meadows Subdivision in the western region of Washington.  The home was built in 
1966 prior to adopting side yard setback regulations. Currently the home does not have a garage attached or 
detached. In consideration of the character of the neighborhood, both the side yard setback requested and the addition 
of a single car garage are in line with a majority of the homes in the subdivision. Currently there are more homes within 
the neighborhood nonconforming to the setback regulations than those that are in compliance. In addition, the majority 
of homes are seen with a one car garage, the minority being homes without a garage. The fire setback between 
structures is ten (10’) feet, and the attached garage would be at least fifteen (15’) feet to the nearest structure and 
would not require an additional fire barrier if approved. Staff recommends to approve the requested variance due to the 
uniqueness of the lot preventing conformity with setback regulations. 
 
 
A public hearing will be held by the Planning and Zoning Commission at their meeting on Wednesday, October 5th 
2022. 
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